
Ray Lawlor - Re: Grandfathers Gully 

  
Hello Dave, 

  
My return to work was held up for longer than I had thought I apologise for the delay in getting formal 

comment to you on the changes to the Grandfathers Gully development. 

  
I confirm as per our discussions on 20 January 2009 regarding the modifications to the subdivision plans that; 

� the changes to the subdivision layout require no additional clearing of native vegetation to be 

undertaken, and  

� the changes to the layout of the blocks and therefore changes to the placement for a some of the 
building envelopes has resulted in the retained vegetation and regeneration areas having an increased 

value to native wildlife as a corridor. 

In summary the Southern Rivers CMA believes that the development proposal at Grandfathers Gully still 

adequately meets the 'improve or maintain' test under the Native Vegetation Act 2003.  
  

Regards 

  
 

 
  

  

  
Liz Clark 
Liz.Clark@cma.nsw.gov.au 
Catchment Officer - Vegetation Southern Rivers CMA 
Telephone: 6491 8221  
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